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2022 Annual General Meeting of the CBCA (Qld Branch) Inc.

Saturday 23 October 2022 10.35 am
Our Lady’s College Library
Meeting Minutes
Present: Claire Jackson, Amanda Worlley, Pauline McLeod, Jenny Stubbs, Robyn Emerson, Judith Russell, Coralie Ross, Trish Buckley, Sarah Custance, Peter Taylor, 
Apologies: Danielle Miller, John Moffatt, Nena Morgenta, Lyn Linning
1. Opening and Welcome. Claire 
2. Appointments:
Timekeeper (for discussion of motions) Trish Buckley




Parliamentarian (checking of Constitution) Judith Russell 




Scrutineers (Counting of votes) Judith Russell
3. Proxy votes Nena Morgente printed and sighted
4. Minutes of Previous AGM (2021)
Moved on Pauline, seconded by Judith – passed.
5. Business arising from previous minutes - no business arising.
6. President’s Report Snapshot of the year by Claire Jackson asked to accept her report. Moved by Amanda, seconded by Sarah, passed
7. Treasurer’s Report – Amanda – see report – Amanda asked for her report to be accepted, moved by Trish Buckley seconded by Jenny. Passed.
8. Other Reports Community Projects – Judith – 404 books. 317 books donated by members, e.g. Lyn Linning, Dajo, Chris Cahill, and Jenny. 762 in total. Second hand preloved books to street libraries. Trip out to the Brisbane Youth Education Centre library run by Erin. Always add to the newsletter to update members. Main project was to the Life without Barriers organisation. Mistake was made and now 15 extra picture books were donated. 
Merchandise - Amanda – change to the way the merchandise sold. First payment saw a profit in more than 5 years. Need a person on the eStore committee. Note that promotion through our social media is really important to keep Qldanders buying merchandise.
Membership – Amanda – Lower numbers, but we didn’t ask people to renew in 2021, so we need to check against next year. Most corporate members are there for Readers Cup. No more membership cards will be distributed.
Website & Social Media Outlets – Trish -  
Newsletter – Pauline – numbers are increased. Thanks to the people who send in material in a timely manner
Readers Cup – Jenny – Fewer schools registering reflecting the ongoing issues with natural disasters, and covid. We hope to get back numbers in 2023. No coordinator currently for Brisbane North 7/8. St Laurence’s are no longer able to host us through September, either the whole competition/day or just the Year 5/6 competitions. Some decisions will need to be decided around this.
Claire moved that the 2022 AGM report be accepted, seconded by Sarah, passed.
9. Submissions (Motions) None were submitted.
10.   Other Business 
11.   General Election and Appointments 2022/2023
	Position
	Nominated
	Proposer
	Seconder

	President
	Claire Jackson
	Jenny Stubbs
	Judith Russell

	Treasurer
	Amanda Worlley
	Trish Buckley
	Claire Jackson

	Vice-President
	Trish Buckley
	Claire Jackson
	Pauline McLeod

	Secretary
	Nena Morgante
	Trish Buckley
	Pauline McLeod

	Committee member
	Jenny Stubbs
	Claire Jackson
	Sarah Custance

	Committee member
	Judith Russell
	Pauline McLeod
	Claire Jackson


12. Appointment of Auditor for 2023 Amanda moved that Andrew McCormack be engaged for 2023. We thank Amanda for keeping such great books. Seconded by Claire. Passed.
13. Membership Fees for 2023 – Amanda moved the membership for corporate membership be increased to $85 and the personal membership be reduced to $35 and that the concessional and author membership remain at $25. Seconded by Sarah. Passed. 
Close of Meeting: 11.30 am 
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